
Lal~e NorIllan 
Helllatology O ncolo gy 
Specialists 
170 Medical Park Road, Suite 101 • Mooresville, NC 28117 
(704) 799-3946· (704) 799-3956 Fax· www.lnho.org 

August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith : 

My name is Timothy Kuo, MD, and I have served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & Palliative 
Care oflredell County since 2007. As an active board member. volunteer and someone who has 
worked with this hospice program for 6 years, 1 want to express to you the importance of this unit and 
the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House . In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patjents they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to uti lizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbmsement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice ofIredeli County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics . Our Board and community are committed TO ktt::p this unil upaational and [is\.,:ully S0U(.J. 

We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sinc~/t~ 
Timothy Kuo, MD 

Lake Norman Hematology Oncology Specialists, P.A. 


http:www.lnho.org
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________________ A LAKE NORMAN 

~ REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER 

August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Tina Smith RN, BSN, Director Critical Care Services and I have served on the Board of 
Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County since March 20008. As an active board 
member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for three and half years, I 
want to express to you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those we 
serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics . Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Tina A Smith RN, BSN 

171 Fairview Road (P.O. Box 3250) • Mooresville, North Carolina 28117 
Phone: 704-660-4000 • Fax: 704-660-4005 • www.Lnrmc.com 

http:www.Lnrmc.com


Mooresville Center 
Genesis HealthCare <., 
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August 3. 2011 Tel 704 ('(>4 74'14 

ra~ 704 664 K~·~l1. 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medica.! Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Patrick Foley, Executive Administrator for Mooresville Center - Genesis Healthcare. 
have worked with Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County, our local. provider for end-of-life care, 
since 2004. I am writing to support the petition submil1ed by Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell 
County, to include the special adjusted need for three hospice inpatient beds at the Gordon Hospice 
House. 

Our organization works collaborativcly with the hospice team who provide hospice services to our 
residents. In addition, our facility otTers residential care to home hospice patients who require a place 
to live and 24 hour caregiver SUpp011 . We work together to ensure the best care for patients at end-of­
lite. 

The Gordon Hospice I-louse has provided a great service to our community for the past six years, and 
exceeds family satisfaction in Elll key indicators as compared to national trl.etrics. The Gordon Hospice 
House is available for our facility patients who have symptoms requiring acute care and services. The 
population of Iredell County is growing and so is the need for access to high quality care at end-of-life . . 

I llrge you to include a need detclluination. for the three additional general inpatient beds for the 
Gordon Hospice House . 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Foley 
Executive Administrator 



July 22,2011 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care ofIredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Kenneth Daniel Goodwin, Administrate , . I have worked with Hospice & Palliative Care 
ofIredell County, our local provider for end-of-life care, since 200l. I am writing to support the 
petition submitted by Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County, to include the special adjusted need 
for three hospice inpatient beds at the Gordon Hosp ice House. 

Our organization works collaboratively with the hospice team who provide hospice services to our 
residents. In addition, our facility offers residential care to home hospice patients who require a place 
to live and 24 hour caregiver support. We work together to ensure the best care for patients at end-of­
life. 

The Gordon Hospice House has provided a great service to our community for the past six years, and 
exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national metrics. The Gordon Hospice 
House is available for our facility patients who have symptoms requiring acute care and services. The 
population of Iredell County is growing and so is the need for access to high quality care at end-of-life. 

I urge you to include a need determination for the three additional general inpatient beds for the 
Gordon Hospice House. 

K. Daniel Goodwin 
Administrator 

2001 Van Haven Drive· PO. Box 6208 • Statesville . NC 28687-6208 • Office (704) 883-9700 • Fax: (704) 883-9966 



Maple Leaf 

Health Care 


August 3, 2011 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Jennifer Simon, Senior Administrator at Maple Leaf Health Care. I have worked with 
Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County, our local provider for end-of-life care, since 2004. I am 
writing to support the petition submitted by Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County, to include the 
special adjusted need for three hospice inpatient beds at the Gordon Hospice House. 

Our organization works collaboratively with the hospice team who provide hospice services to our 
residents. In addition, our facility offers residential care to home hospice patients who require a place 
to live and 24 hour caregiver support. We work together to ensure the best care for patients at end-of­
life. 

The Gordon Hospice House has provided a great service to our community for the past six years, and 
exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national metrics. The Gordon Hospice 
House is available for our facility patients who have symptoms requiring acute care and services. The 
popUlation of Iredell County is growing and so is the need for access to high quality care at end-of-life. 

I urge you to include a need determination for the three additional general inpatient beds for the 
Gordon Hospice House. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

W~ ·£JI'l®0 
Jennifer K. Simon 
Senior Administrator 

2640 Davie Avenue _ StateSVille, North Carolina 28625 - Tel : 704-871-0705 _ Fax : 704-871-0708 



red 
MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 

Specialized Care From Special People 

August 4, 2011 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Di vision of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
M edical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care ofIredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Ed Rush, Chief Executive Officer of Iredell Health System I have worked with Hospice & 
Palliative Care ofIredell County, our local provider for end-of-life care, since October 2004. I am 
writing to support the petition submitted by Hospice & Palliative Care ofIredell County, to include the 
special adjusted need for three hospice inpatient beds at the Gordon Hospice House. 

Our organization works collaboratively with the ho pice team to facilitate the transfer of acutely ill 
patients from the critical care setting in the hospital to the Gordon Hospice House. Often times, there 
is a waiting list and the hospice nurse liaison finds it necessary to triage which patient will be allowed 
access to the Gordon Hospice House. With three additional inpatient beds, more patients will be 
allowed to receive the care they so deserve w.hen they need it most. 

This unit has provided a great service to our hospital and community for the past six years , and 
exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national metrics. The populatiol1 of 
Iredell County is growing and so is the need for access to high quality care at end-of-life. 
I urge you to include a need determination for the three additional general inpatient beds for the 
Gordon Hospice House. 

Thank you. 

Ed Rush 
Chief Executive Officer 

557 Brookdale Drive. Statesville, NC 28677 704 -873- 566 I www.lredellmemorial.org 

http:www.lredellmemorial.org


August 9,2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Fred_KaJJlap, the VP-Finance at Iredell MemoriaCHospital..and I have served on the Board 
of Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care oflredell County since 2007. As an active board member, 
volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for four years, I want to express to 
you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our Hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 

metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 

We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds for General Inpatient and 

allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 


Thank you. 

f:C"l/Y,Y ----.---... 
';:.i/;{lf.p 
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August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Sara Haire Tice, retired Chairman of the Iredell County Board of Commissioners, and I 
have served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care oflredell County since May, 
2011.. As an active board member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program 
for several years I want to express to you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has 
brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to uti lizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the tlrree much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Sara Haire Tice 



August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Philip Smith and I am an officer for the all-volunteer Board of Directors with Hospice & 
Palliative Care of Iredell County and have served on this board since 2007. As an active board 
member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for several years, I want 
to express to you the importance of this organization and the great benefit it has brought to those we 
serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to util izing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

~g~
Philip J. Smith c; 
Secretary, Board of Directors 
Hospice and Palliative Care of Iredell County 



Lotetta Foqrie 

125 Melrose L4ne 


Mootesville, North Catolina 


August 9, 2011 

Mr. Craig Smith 

Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 

NC Division of Health Service Regulation 

Medical Facilities Planning Section 

2714 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 

Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 


Dear Mr. Smith: 

I have been a member of the Board ofDirectors for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County for 
two years. I became involved with this hospice program because I saw twice in my own family's life 
what a valuable resource it is for our community. As I have worked with this service I have seen rust 
hand how important this unit is to other families. The thoughtful, caring benefits it brings to people at 
a most critical time of life are immeasurable. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We request that you consider our petition now for the three much needed beds for General Inpatient. 
This will allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care for more people who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

~cft;~ 



Attorneys at Law 

L(' Homesley,Jr. 
Senior Panner 

236 Raceway Drive. Suite 7 

La1<cside Business Park 

Mooresville, NC 28117 

Walter H. Jones, Jr. * 
Marl< l. Childers' 
Elise B. McLurl<in Horton** 
Kevin C. Donaldsol~ 

704/664-1l27 

facsimile 704/663-0939 

www.jcmdlaw.com 

Repl)' to: 
po. Box 3010 

Moores\~l!e, Ne 28117 

Rea I Es La Ie 
'NCORC (wi/i<d Superior (OUr! M<Jia,", 

70'11664-2145 
"Also admlltrn in South Carolina Facsimile 704/664-6596 

August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of SUPPOIt for Hospice & Palliative Care ofTredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Walter II. Jones, Jr., attorney in the finn of Jones Childers McLurkin & Donaldson, 
PLLC, and I have served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell 
County since 1997. As an active board member, volunteer and someone who has worked with 
this hospice program fQr 13 years, I want to express to you the importance of our Hospice House 
and thc great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We are caring for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 
2007, the Hospice House required nearly $600,000.00 from philanthropy and community support 
to keep it afloat. The following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, 
allowing our Hospice to bill at the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients it serves. 
During the past year, the amount to subsidize the Hospice House decreased significantly due to 
utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving the reduced reimbursement needed to care 
for the acutely ill hospi.ce patients. 

http:hospi.ce
http:600,000.00
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Page 2 

August 9, 2011 


--- --_..._--_.....__..._--- ­

Hospice ofTredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to 
national metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep am Hospice I-louse 
operational and fiscally sound. We respectfully request that you consider its request now for the 
three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and thereby allow our healthcare tcam to continue 

to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerciy, 

{AjA I+-~~Walter~, Jr · / ' 
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SPECTRUM I II III1 

SPECTRUM FI~OAL SySltMS, INC. 

August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
NC Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Rosemary Macri, CFO of Spectrum Financial Systems, Inc. and I have served on the 
Board ofDirectors with Hospice & Palliative Care ofIredell County since 2006. As an active board 
member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for 5 years, I want to 
express to you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level ofcare for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice oflredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

163 McKenzie Road • Mooresville, North Carolina 28115 • (704) 663-4466 



August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Matthew T. Mason, Instructional Specialist with Lowe's Home Improvement, and I have 
served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & Pal liative Care of Iredell County since 2011. As an 
active board member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for one 
year, I want to express to you the importance of this unit and the great benetit it has brought to those 
we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropliate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to util izing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our health care team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Sincerel , 



326 Deanville Road' S.atesviHe. Nor.At Caroii.ea 28625 

August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliati ve Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Betsy Yarborough, Vice President of the Board ofDirectors~ and I have served on the 
Board of Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County since January, 20 11 and Secretary 
of the Board from 2003 through 2009. As an active board member, volunteer and someone who has 
worked with this hospice program for eight years, I want to express to you the importance of this unit 
and the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

http:Caroii.ea
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August 9, 2011 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 29699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Ed Marxen, Regional President of Piedmont Bank, a Division ofYadkin Valley Bank and I 
have served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care oflredell County since 2009. 
As an active board member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for two 
years, I want to express to you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those 
we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, the amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utiLizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. We 
ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and allow 
our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Edward L. Marxen 
Central Region President 

120 South Elm Street • Post Office Drawer 7 109 • Statesville, NC 28687 • (704) 871-1100 



Jean Gregory Lunsford 
Certified Public Accountant 

Intersection of 1-77 - NC 901 (704 ) 539-4013 
PO. Box 250 (704) 539-4014 

Union Grove, NC 28689-0250 
Fax (704) 539-401 7 

August 2, 2011 

Mr. Craig Smith 

Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 

NC Division of Health Service Regulation 

Medical Facilities Planning Section 

2714 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 


RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 

Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 


Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Jean Lunsford, CPA, and I have served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & 
Palliative Care ofIredell County since 2006. As an active board member, volunteer and someone who 
has worked with this hospice program for six years, I want to express to you the importance of this unit 
and the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 

metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 

We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 

allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 


Thank you. 

Sincerely, ..fiT 
g{~-;z1J. 

Jean Lunsford 

Member American Institute and North Carolina Association of CPA 



1602 DAVIE AVENUECOLDWeLL 
SIATESVLLLE, NC 28677 

BANl(eR~ 
BUS. (704) 872-0923 
FAX (704) 873-1983 

UNITED, REALTORS® www.coldwe llbankerunited.com 

August 9, 2010 

ML Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear ML Smith: 

My name is Edwin Hunter, Broker-in-Charge, Coldwell Banker United, Realtors and I have served on 
the Board of Directors with Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County for the past 2 years. As an 
active board member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for 3 years, I 
want to express to you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those we 
serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve_ During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice ofIredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound_ 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

!E!~Each Office is independently Owned And Operated 01'l'OllrulllTY~ 

http:www.coldwellbankerunited.com
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CAROLINA LANDMARK 

August 9,2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 

Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 

NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 

2714 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 


RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care ofIredell County Special Need Petition for 

Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 


Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Margaret Cheatham Johnson, Chairman of the Board of Directors and I have served on the 
Board ofDirectors with Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County since 2004. As an active board 
member, volunteer and someone who has worked with this hospice program for seven years, I want to 
express to you the importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

116 South Center Street, Statesville, NC 28677 
Oft; (704) 872-0112 • Fax: (704) 872-0116 
www.RealtyWorldCarolinaLandmark.com 
jnd<1lC7uM!lly Owned IIlId Opm lled 



August 9, 2010 

Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care of Iredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Robert Foster, I am retired and I have served on the Board of Directors with Hospice & 
Palliative Care ofIredell County since March 2008. As an active board member, volunteer and 
someone who has worked with this hospice program for three years, I want to express to you the 
importance of this unit and the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community SUppOlt to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residential beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider our request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most. 

/' 


Sincerely, 



Rona Gordon 
August 9,2010 414 St Andrews Rd. 

Statesville, NC 28625 
Mr. Craig Smith 
Chief, Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
NC Division ofHealth Service Regulation 
Medical Facilities Planning Section 
2714 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 

RE: Letter of Support for Hospice & Palliative Care ofIredell County Special Need Petition for 
Gordon Hospice House for Three Inpatient Hospice Beds 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

My name is Rona Gordon, and I have served on the Board ofDirectors with Hospice & Palliative Care 
of Iredell County since 201 O. As an active board member, volunteer and someone who has worked 
with this hospice program for 1.5 years, I want to express to you the importance of this unit and 
the great benefit it has brought to those we serve. 

We have cared for an increasing number of patients each year at the Gordon Hospice House. In 2007, 
the unit required nearly $600,000 from philanthropy and community support to keep it afloat. The 
following year the residentia1 beds were changed to General Inpatient, allowing our hospice to bill at 
the appropriate level of care for the acutely ill patients they serve. During the past year, that amount to 
subsidize the unit decreased significantly due to utilizing the beds as General Inpatient and receiving 
the reimbursement needed to care for the acutely ill hospice patients. 

Hospice of Iredell County exceeds family satisfaction in all key indicators as compared to national 
metrics. Our Board and community are committed to keep this unit operational and fiscally sound. 
We ask that you consider om request now for the three much needed beds, for General Inpatient and 
allow our healthcare team to provide compassionate care to those who need it most 

Thank you. 

;:::Iy~ 

Rona Gordon 


